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58.
Mr J Horne to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether pit latrines are considered the best alternative for areas where sewerage systems are not in place; if so, why;

(2)
whether any other methods are being considered for the future, particularly in urban areas; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details? 
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REPLY:

(1)
No, the old type of pit latrines commonly used in the past are not considered to be the best alternative for areas where sewerage systems are not in place.  The reason being that these old type of pit latrines are regarded as being below the basic and acceptable level of service – they, for example do not provide protection against fly infestation, they emit offensive smells and often create health/environmental/safety hazards.

(2)
Water borne sewage disposal is an option that cannot be applied everywhere as the availability of water limits its application in some areas.  There is a range of sanitation technology options other than water borne systems, which can be used in areas without sewerage systems that meet basic health and safety requirements as well as environmental protection.  These are Ventilated Improved Pit (VIP) latrines, Ventilated Improved Double Pit (VIDP) toilets, Composting/Urine diversion (UD), Pour-flush, Aqua-privy, and the Conservancy tank systems.

The above systems are more affordable and easier to operate and maintain with the support of municipalities.  What is important is that communities must be given enough information about these systems for them to make an informed decision about a technology of their choice.  This is emphasised in the community approach of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry’s Sanitation Programme.

The Department is providing a sanitation subsidy of R1 200, 00 per household, which is given to a municipality charged with providing water services on submission of an approved business plan for basic sanitation both in rural and urban areas.

The Consolidated Municipal Infrastructure Programme (CMIP) administered by the Department of Provincial and Local Government makes grant funding available to municipalities for infrastructure investment including sanitation.  The equitable share allocation given to municipalities by the National Treasury subsidises poor families who cannot pay for services, thus enabling municipalities to sustain service provision.
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My Department and the Department of Provincial and Local Government are in the process of aligning the two programmes to maximise benefits for the communities and speed up sanitation delivery.

